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TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES

...

JUNE 2020

The Smyrna Town Board held their monthly meeting at the Smyrna
Town Hall .op June 9, 2020 in 3ceordance withuthe COVID-I2 Guidelines being.
Supervisor Khoury called the weeting to order at 7:00 P.M.

followed.
asked all

presegnt to risd and repeat

the Pledge to our Flag.

and

The minutes from the May meeting were reviewed by all Board Members.

Mr. Schreft moved
Carried.
The Town Clerk's report for the month of May was presented.

Palmiter,

Pelmiter moved to accept this as presented,
Th~ Financials were ;reviewed as prepared by DBryn on the Books.
Schraft moved to accept thésc rcports as pre

to approve the minutcs as presented,

scconded by Mr.

sented,

Schrartt,

seconded by Mr.

seconded by Mr.

Mr.
Caarried.

Palmiter, Carried.
GENERAL BILLS
Chenango Co,.Treasurcr S 134.46
Michael Khoury(reim.) £5 00
Brian Hicks 50.00
Gina Graham 50.00
Nicholas Federicci 50.00
Geraldine W. Day(reim,) 86.35
Bryn on thr Books,LLC 918.00
Martha Fox 32.00
Top Variety, Inc. 103.05
Village of Smyrna(ambulance Fund) 2,050.00
Verizon 87.37
Top Varietv, Inc. 93.25
Philip Day 30400
Debralee Foster 30.00
Alan Ingerto 30.00
. Leslie White 79.80
Village ofi Smyrna (Fire) 50,000.00
FEREXXX  NYSEG 265.43
* %k Kk Kk kX%
Frontier - 187.22
***x*** United Hcalth Carec 660.70
***x*%** Prepaid by previous approval. Mr. Palmiter moved to authorize

- - -payment of these bills as presented,

HIGHWAY

K 5 Truck Parts

Utica Mack

IEH Auto Parts

Steel Sales, Inc.
Chemung Supply Co.
Mirabito Energy Products
Hanson Aggregates Inc.

***x***NYS Teamstor's Council

S

e ***x**pPrenaid b¥ previous apnroval Mr.

payment of these bills as presented,

Mr.

Cook reported that paving

BILLS

$
1,

2.
5,
1,
4,

Schraft

seconded by Mr. Hodge,

54.21
659.51
415.86
395.53
857.66
447.65
904.92
412.55

Carried.

moveda fo:authorize

seconded by Mr. Hodge,

Carried.

is to soon be done on Foster Rd.

He

Mr .

also noted that in the future it is possible that all pipes may need to
be engineered. Also, he has been notified of the possible 20% cut in
GHIPS and PAVE NY funds due to the severe Winter.

Supervisor Khoury

reported that a meeting is being arranged with

~Tetra Tech with their Hazard Mitigation planner for updating from the

2014 HMP.
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Supervisor Khoury also reported that masks and sanitizers
have been handed out to many residents and some are still available
if needed. He also reported meeting with the 126th. District
Assemblymen. Cur new Sanitary Code Inspector Terry DuBois 1is

reported as doing thc job well.
Mr. Palmitcr moved for the appointment of Michael Cole to

. the Planning Board to bring their membecrc number back to what

was originally set up for this Doard, seconded by Mr. Hodge, Carried.
Some proposed expanded roles for the Planning Board were presented

to the Board Members for rcview.
Supervisor Khoury prcsented the Roard with a COVID -19

update with Phase 3 starting-.

Mr. Palmiter moved for adjournment, seconded By Mr. Hodge.

Geraldine W. Day
Town Clerk



